
An Emergency Meeting of the Peru Town Board was held on June 21, 2022 at the Peru Town 

Hall.  Those present were Mr. Brandy McDonald, Supervisor; Mr. James Douglass, Deputy 

Supervisor; Mr. Richard Barber, Councilman; Mr. Kregg Bruno, Councilman; Mr. Mel Irwin, 

Councilman; Mrs. Dianne Miller, Town Clerk; Ms. Pamela Barber, Secretary to the Board  and 

Mr. Courtney Tetrault, Water and Sewer Superintendent. 

 

 

 

The Emergency Meeting was called to order at 4:32 PM by Mr.McDonald, with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Mr. Bruno second by Mr. Irwin to approve the minutes from the June 13, 2022 Regular 

Meeting 

5 Ayes 0 Noes 

 

DISCUSSION/MOTION: Elm Street Sewer Project 

 

Mr. Greg Swart and Mr. Mike Metcalfe representatives from AES stated the plans for this project 

have not changed in 3 years. Discussion was laterals, paving, catch basins, culverts and the end of 

the project on Elm Street.  

Mr. Swart stated in summary the project will go to manhole # 19 as the original bid states. Pricing 

will be requested to replace lead services, catch basin and culvert. 

No motion needed.  

 
 

 

Motion by Mr.Barber; seconded by Mr.Bruno to adjourn the Emergency meeting at 5:44 PM 

Mr. McDonald excused at 5:37 PM 

Ayes 4 Nays 0         Motion Carried 
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